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“The Clinton and Essex County Council of Superintendents has confirmed that the state does not 
intend to issue guidance regarding reopening of schools in September. For months, we have 
asked New York to provide guidance as soon as possible. The announcement that there will be 
no direction at all from the state comes as a complete surprise. Now, with only four weeks left 
before the first day of school, districts will continue the conversation about how best to approach 
reopening. This will take some time, as each district has a unique set of circumstances regarding 
their student population, available space and resources, busing, and more. Peru Central School 
District will remain committed to reopening in-person five days a week, and will share their plans 
with families and staff as soon as possible.” 
 
“As recently as last week, we were told new guidance was in the works. The state’s reversal 
today will not derail our plans for a safe reopening. We will release our own reopening guidance 
to the Peru Central community later this month after we have a Superintendent’s Town Hall 
Meeting on Tuesday, August 17, at 6:00 pm in the High School Auditorium.  We continue to 
expect that all students will return to full-time in person instruction in September.” 
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